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pim— . Telephone: 428 3328

|  Save Qur Schools
An appeal fo all vnions for support

Dear secretary,

When the Kennett government announced it was closing 55 schools, along with further plans to
close a«lother 188, the community reacted with a great deal of anger and concern. This concern has
“since been proved to be more than justified given the general chaos, understaffing and overcrowding
that has accompanied the start of the new year for the state school system. You may have heard of
the five schools that have resisted closure by occupying - well three months later, thanks to
community support, Northlands Secondary College and Richmond Secondary College are not only
continuing their occupations, but have actuaily managed to recommence operations. ' ‘

We now have over thirty qualified volunteer teachers at each school (who have aiready reestablished
a VSTA branch) and are providing the fuli range of core curriculum subjects to Years 7-10. Each-of our
schools has over 40 students presently enrolled and as the situation stabilises, there is every
indication that these numbers will steadily increase. ‘

These schoois serve communities that are predominantly working class and these children
desperately need a good community based education. Northlands had the only Koorie based
educational facilities in this state, while Richmond services a large migrant community with over 20
languages being spoken at the school (which also has an only recently completed $800,000
technology centre.) For many of these students, there is simply no real afternative to Richmond and .
Northlands and many have simply dropped out of education altogether rather than atténd other
schools. - ‘ V ' ‘

This government has offered us no alternative but to fight to try and preserve our kids’ education and
their right to go to a local schoot of their choice.  The VTHC is supporting the occupations and i»ans
are currently in place on the disconnection of services and the removal of equipment.. However, our
two schools also desperately need your financial support in order to survive. ‘ '

~ ‘ We appeal to your organisation to consider
making a donation, no matter how small, to assist our cause. The money is urgently needed to
provide further assistance for both the everyday running of the schools and to continue the Save Our
Schools campaign for re-admittance into the state school system. With your assistance, we will be
able to ensure that the fight against school closures goes on until we win.  For any further information,
the SOS campaign can be contacted at the RSC address and phone number above - we look forward
to hearing from you. (Any cheques shouid be made payable to 'SOS Campaign Fund).

Yours faithfully, / | |
/éf}f‘”) % Z;/’" K

(for Save,Oué Schools Campaign CommAittee)

-RICHMOND SECONDAF%Y COLLEGE
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RICHMOND SECONDARY COLLEGE LIVES ON’
12/2/93

WE ARE NOT A 'PIRATE SCHOOL;

This is a Save Qur Schools, Victorian School Teachers Association, community, council and- -

Victorian Trades Hail Council endorsed school. Already 20 fully qualified and registered,
volunteer teachers are providing the fuil range of core curricuium sub;ects to our 40 presently
enrolled students.

WHY ARE WE REMAINING OPEN?

’To preserve our kids’ educatxon

* Our kids' lives have been pulled apart. We had a siudent population of 359 - it was a
unique mix of migrant nationalities with 26 languages being spoken at the school.

~ *Many of our previous students have dropped out of school altogether. Forty of our children
haxge been coming school every day and the vast majority of our ex-students wou!d come
back if Richmond Secondary College was allowed to officially reopen.

* An $800,000 tech centre has recently been completed and is lying idle. . :

* 50 schools have been forced to close - virtually all located in poor and workmg class
suburbs. This: govemment plans to close a further 188 schools. All this while funding to

~private schools steadily mcreases - We are not stupsd Mr Kennett you can .afford to keep

our schools open.

* The State school system has started up the new year amxds’t chaos overcrowdmg and
understaffing. We are part of the fight to stop this government destroying our state education
system on which the majority of Victorian children rely. . -

HOW ARE wsé REMAINING OPEN?

* We have over 30 ‘qualified volunteer teachers. Twe!\/e are glvmg their services fuﬁ—ume ‘

and are committed to a full year's teaching.
-~ ¥ We have a full timetable providing the fuil range of core cumcuium subjec‘s for years 7-10
“kEng lish, Maths, Science, Computer Studies, ESL, Scc:ai Education, Physxcai Education, Art,
' Drama, Music and Languages)
* We have been steadily raising funds and are p!anmng to launch a wndespread pledge dnve
‘ with the support of the Richmond City Council.
* We have 'weekly campaign mestings on Tuesdays at 730pm at the school all are
welcome to attend. A co-ordinating committee of teachers, parents, commumty members
and students is currently responsible for the daily running .of the school.
* We have VTHC and VSTA bans protectmg the school plus a contmumg 24 hou occupat;on
to guard the property.
* W are fighting an equal opportum’nes Case to readmti our school into the State educatxon
system . :

WE ARE STILL TAKING LATE ENROLMENTS FOR YRS 7-1 9

We are not ‘criminals’. We are s;mply trying to save our school. lfany’(hmg is cnmmai’, itis
~this government's  attack upon our children!! PLEASE HELP US!
We are having a parentfteacher/student BBQ on Fnday 12th Feb. at 6pm - Come down and

visit the schoo! we need your support.

»For any further mformatlon or enroiments piease contact chhmond
' Secondary College, The Boulevard, Richmond.. :
Phone: 428-3328 or Fax: 428-8517 . '
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